August 21, 2019

To whom it concerns,

It is my pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Captain Brandon L. Colgan.
I would like to express my respect and appreciation to Mr. Brandon I.. Colgan who brought
outstanding contributions and knowledge to our operation from the purchase time of the vessel,
June 2013, through to the recent sale period of M/Y MOONRIVER August 2019. His hard and
dedicated work ethic during the resale played a vital role in the successful hand over for the new
owner and relief Captain.

Captain Brandon reported directly to me, the General Manager, MOONRIVER 11C.

Captain Brandon had been the acting Captain for the vessel, MOONRIVER, which during this
period he had been responsible for the continued over watch, operations and the management of
up to 5 crew members. His responsibilities had been broad based to cover the vessels movement
logistics and to several major refit yard periods. Organizing contractors and establishing
minimal yard periods, Captain Brandon has shown extensive knowledge and ability to achieve a
safe and working yacht program.

Heis areliable, ‘on time’, person, exceedingly sober and trustworthy. He is also a particularly
tactful and subtle with his opinions. This was of great help to us as we knew we could rely on
his judgements and decisions when purchasing the vessel in order to keep the quality and style
of the yacht as fine as the day the vessel was first commissioned.

It is without reservation that I can give him the highest recommendation for any yacht-based

program and an asset to any team.

Sincerely,

'Guy ex White
Acting Manager MOONRIVER LI.C,

ChiefPilot@Downsfoodgroup.com

Work (952) 688-6154



